# DAVID AND STEPHANIE PEACH

# MISSIONARIES TO THE DEAF

Sent From: Calvary Baptist Church 8644 Andrews Hwy. Odessa, TX 79765 432-362-4181

#### December 2011

Dear Praying Friends,

God has been good to us by showing His hand of protection while at home and traveling. A few weeks ago we were backing out of a gas station parking lot when one of the front wheels of our car fell off! Thankfully we were moving at only 2 MPH in a parking lot and not 70 MPH down the interstate. In less than 3 hours we had the car towed and repaired for about \$150. The speedy, and relatively inexpensive, repair was an answer to our prayers. We are grateful to God for His gracious protection.

#### **Recent Prayer Requests**

Thank you for praying for two things we specifically mentioned in the last couple of prayer letters: housing and vehicle.

The week before Thanksgiving **we moved into a new home**. It is fun to unpack storage boxes that are full of treasures we have not seen since we moved to Mexico in 2004.

From the above story you know we are not driving a new car; however, **God has blessed us with a vehicle that meets our needs** for now. We have done more work to the car to ensure that we won't have another wheel fall off. We know that anything can break at any time, but we pray for wisdom in avoiding unnecessary mechanical problems.

## **Support Needs**

As you know 2011 was a tough year economically. Some churches have had to cut their mission's budgets. I know that churches hate writing a letter or making a phone call to tell a missionary that they are being cut, but it has to happen in some cases. **We lost \$900 in support during this calendar year.** That is a significant amount of the support we had. We need to spend time raising new financial support while still working to provide training and administrative services for the missionaries we serve. Pray that we can recover the lost support quickly. If you or your church does not already support us and you would like to, please talk with your pastor on how best to do that.

#### **BIO Office**

I have enjoyed getting acquainted with the other BIO directors in a personal way. I am burdened to help our missionaries working with the Deaf in whatever capacity I can. Since coming to the office I have visited one of our missionaries and provided counsel in financial matters to a couple others. I look forward to getting to know our other missionaries better and become a part of their ministry team.

Thank you again for continued prayer on our behalf.

David Peach

P.S. On the back of this letter you will find all our contact information. You can send any support or special gifts to either the BIO office address or to our sending church. Personal correspondence can go to either the BIO office or our home address.

## **Home Address**

6122 Lavern Cir. Talbott, TN 37877 H - 865-471-8654 C - 865-200-7518

## **Email**

david@dpeach.com stephanie@dpeach.com Sending Church Calvary Baptist Church 8644 Andrews Hwy. Odessa, TX 79765 Dr. James Bishop 432-362-4181

## **Mission Board**

Baptist International Outreach P.O. Box 587 1136 Romans Rd. Jefferson City, TN 37760 865-262-0900 Account #567 or put our name on the check.